
 

 

Lenten Devotions:  The 2025 devotions written by Pastor Boyer, 
Immanuel Sebewaing, are now available on the narthex table.  Do 
not be afraid to take the last copy, more can be printed. 
 

Ash Wednesday Soup & Sandwich Supper:  Women’s Ministry 
is sponsoring our first Lenten supper on March 5th, 5:30pm-6:30 
pm.  If you are able to provide a dessert, bread, or crackers, 
please sign up on the bulletin board in the hallway. 
 

Can You Count?  Our financial secretaries Gin Lounsbury and 
Shannon Horning are looking for help counting givings on Sun-
day mornings.  They count right after the service and are usually 
done within an hour. Speak with either Gin or Shannon if you 
would like to volunteer or if you have any questions. 
 

The Lutheran Hour:  Next week’s Lutheran Hour message will be 
given by Lutheran Hour speaker Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz on the 
theme “It’s Best to Be with Jesus”.  Life was not meant to be a do-
it-yourself project.  We need God’s help, His strength, His gifts. 
(Luke 9:28-36)   Listen on WLEW 1340AM Sunday at 11:10 am, or 
listen through The Lutheran Hour website: lutheranhour.org. 
 

Turkey Dinner: March 23rd  Our annual Turkey Dinner is ap-
proaching fast. Next Sunday a table will be set up in the narthex 
with donation and serving opportunities, please consider what 
you can do to help.  This Sunday there are a stack of flyers on the 
narthex table.  Can you help get the word out by taking one or 
two and posting them at your favorite local business? 
 

Sewing Saturday:  Join us on March 1st 9:00 am -11:30 am for a 
morning of sewing.  If you have never sewed and would like to 
start, Sharon will have an easy quilt square pattern to practice on.  
If you are in the middle of a project and just want advice, bring 
your project and come for the morning.  A couple of machines 
will be available for those who do not own their own.  
 

Kitchen Cleaning:  Every year a group of women gather to deep 
clean the kitchen in preparation for Turkey Dinner.  This year they 
are cleaning on Tuesday, March 18th at 9:00 am.  Additional help 
is much appreciated. 

 

 

Day of Prayer 
 

Tuesday, March 4th, 6 pm 
Our Savior Lutheran 
123 Irwin, Bad Axe 

 

A light dinner will be served. 
 

Ingathering:  Free will donations to provide relief of 
the southern California wildfires through Lutheran 

World Relief 
 

Those who would like to carpool to Bad Axe should meet 
here at Good Shepherd by 5:30 pm.   

 
If you have any questions, speak with Beth McCallum. 

 

A New Way to Tithe 
At the January Voters’ meeting the assembly accepted the 
adoption of a new electronic giving program. Vanco is a 
well know platform that provides a secure and user-friendly 
way to give to Good Shepherd.  A link to Vanco is on our 
website: goodshepherdcasscity.com under the heading 
On-Line Giving.  Or scan the QR code below. 
There are fees involved in giving this way.  When using a 
credit or debit card the fee is 2.90% 
+.45 per transaction.  The ACH processing fee is 1.00% +.45 
per transaction.  If you have any  
questions or need help speak with Amy. 
If you are currently tithing through a bank 
transfer or automatic bill pay, that method 
is still the best way to give electronically. 


